BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS A MEETING WAS HELD AT THE ROYSTON HALL, BRONLLYS ON 3rd JULY, 2019

Present: Cllr Mrs. A. Page Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes

Cllr Mr. C. Williams Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd

Cllr Mr. H. Lewis Cllr Mrs. P. Wormleighton

Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk

Apologies: Cllr Mrs. K. Laurie-Parry

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest expressed.

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th June, 2019 were read, agreed and confirmed as a correct record. This was proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Hughes.

MATTERS ARISING

<u>473/2017 Speed Indicator Devices</u> – The Clerk reported that as the meeting date had been changed the police were unable to attend due to another engagement. However, they will attend the meeting on 2nd September, 2019 in Llyswen.

<u>486/2018 Play Area Pontywal Lane</u> – The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from Stephan Butcher confirming that there is £10,000 available under the 106 planning gain that has been set aside for the upgrade and maintenance of existing play provision within the area of Bronllys. However, a proportion of this amount will need to set aside for the upgrading of the existing playground at Neuadd Terrace, which is in the near proximity to the new development. Mr. Butcher indicated that he would be happy to meet with councillors to confirm what is available and what is achievable. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Mr. Butcher to get some dates for a meeting.

Action By: Clerk

492/2018 Steps Leading Down to River Llyswen – This remains ongoing.

<u>495/2018 Defibrillator, Bronllys</u> – Cllr Wormleighton reported that she had left a message for the lady who was willing to do the training but to date had not had a reply. She will contact her again.

Action By: Cllr Wormleighton

<u>501/2018 Bronllys School and Play Area</u> – As Cllr Laurie-Parry was not present there was nothing further to report.

<u>503/2018</u> Ruts on Main Road in Llyswen – Cllr Lloyd reported that she had spoken to officials who had indicated that funding was available for re-tarmacing in Llyswen. Work is expected to start mid September.

518/2019 Posts in Pontywal Play Area – Cllr Williams reported that these have now been removed.

<u>519/2019 Rights of Way Signs, Llyswen</u> – Cllr Lloyd reported that she still had heard nothing and will chase this.

Action By: Cllr Lloyd

<u>520/2019 Zebra Crossing, Llyswen</u> – The Clerk reported that she had received an E Mail from Tim Barnes, Highways Team Lead, Welsh Government. The request for a pedestrian crossing by Llys Meillion in Llyswen will be added to the Community Safety Programme. However, it will need to be prioritised along with all other similar requests for future funding. He would encourage us and other concerned residents to address their concerns to Go Safe, the Road Safety Partnership, who are responsible for speed limit enforcement. This can be done via the following website – https://gosafe.org/contact-us/community.concern.

<u>521/2019</u> Brambles by River in Llyswen – Cllr Lloyd reported that she had spoken to Jan Credland and he has agreed to remove the brambles and the trees that are unsafe. It was agreed that a budget of £500 be set for this work. This was proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Wormleighton.

<u>523/2019 Advertising Signs at Entrances to Bronllys</u> – As Cllr Laurie-Parry was not present there was nothing further to report.

<u>524/2019 Footpath Opposite No. 13 Orchard Close, Bronllys</u> – The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from PAR Homes indicating that there was never any plan to tarmac this area as the area is a service strip and not a footpath (a plan was attached).

<u>525/Noticeboards in Bronllys and Llyswen</u> – Cllr Williams reported that this work has now been carried out.

<u>526/2019 Open Gardens, Bronllys</u> – Cllr Page reported that the open gardens in Bronllys had been a great success with a profit of over £500.00.

<u>527/2019 Parish Pump Magazine</u> – Cllr Williams reported that he had contacted Canon Roland Edwards and he was in agreement for Bronllys Community Council to contribute to the magazine.

<u>528/2019 Bus Shelter, Bronllys</u> – As Cllr Laurie-Parry was not present and there was nothing to report it was agreed that the Clerk contact Trans Cymru.

Action By: Clerk

<u>529/2019 Street Lighting in Neuadd Terrace</u> – Cllr Page reported that the street lights have still not been switched back on in Neuadd Terrace and as Cllr Laurie-Parry was not present to update it was agreed that the Clerk contact Street Lighting and get an update. The light in question is B083 by the 20mph sign.

Action By: Clerk

CORRESPONDENCE

An E Mail was received from Barbara Lloyd, Chair of Glasbury and District Community Council regarding play facilities at Llyswen Primary School. Glasbury and District Community Council's long term aim has been to put some play equipment at the Boughrood end of their ward. However, as no land has become available in Boughrood itself, they talked to Rev Ian Charlesworth and Powys County Council about putting some equipment on the land in front of the school and wished to let Bronllys Community Council as a courtesy.

They have also planned to fund play days with Play Radnor and have arranged two in Glasbury. They are looking to arrange one for the Boughrood children and were asking if they could arrange one for Llyswen children would the Community Council be interested in sharing the cost.

With regard to the provision of play equipment Cllr Lloyd reported that a Community group has already been set up in Llyswen to look at the provision of a play area and it was agreed that the Clerk reply asking Glasbury and District Community Council to liaise with this group.

With regard to the play days with Play Radnor the Councillors felt that it was too short notice for this year but would be willing to reconsider next year with more notice.

Action By: Clerk

ACCOUNTS

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval)

Denise Abberley-Williams (June) £254.84 HMRC (June) £ 60.96

Bank Balances As Per Latest Statement

Current Account £7,621.47

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was reported that complaints had been received regarding overgrown hedges in the village. It was agreed that the Clerk write to the home owners and ask for the hedges to be cut.

Action By: Clerk

It was reported that residents from Watson Cottages had complained about the pathway leading from Watson Cottages into the village. The hedge is overgrown and as a result it is difficult to walk along the path. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Powys Local Health Board regarding this.

Action By: Clerk

Cllr Wormleighton reported that there is a water leak on Pontywal Lane. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Dwr Cymru regarding this.

Action By: Clerk

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd September, 2019 in Llyswen Public Hall at 7.30 p.m.